
The Metro High School Athletic Association 
Date: Monday June 26th 2023. 

Time: 1:00 p.m. 
Location: LeRouge Restaurant 

http://mhsaa.ednet.ns.ca/ 
 
Attendance: 
 

Anthony Williams WL Scott Pellerine BV 

Steve Harris CPA Susan Beazley ARM 

Ben Cunningham ESM Steve Wilcox LVH 

Mary Coughran  SHS Ami Nixon CIT 

Angela Dale MW Donna Duggan SSNS 

Kris Stach LVH Natalie Pelley DHS 

Mona MacNeil WBHS Mike Smeltzer HWHS 

 
Sends regrets: 
 

David Algee JLI  Venessa Pike IV  

Jen Durette SHAM Carmen Bendevis HCA 

Kevin Wheatley AUB David Albert SOMM 

 Peter Moores SH Sean Kent ESDH 

Jean Francois Valade CARR Ryan Saddler AUB 

Justine Colley HGS Gerome Sparks CHDHS 

Matt Bartley HGS   

 
 
1.  OPENING  

Meeting opened at 1: 20 pm. 
 
2.  INTRODUCTIONS 

Meeting was chaired by Sue Beazley.    
 
Kris Stach at Lockview, and Mona MacNeil of West Bedford High School were 
introduced, both will start as AD for next school year. Welcome to everyone 



3.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES for April 2023. 
  
Moved: Steve W.     
Seconded:   Natalie P. 
Approved 
 
4.  FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
Donna reported: Copies of yearly finances were sent around. 
Chequing:  $15164.49 
Plan 24:  $3021.48 
Savings:  $360.37 
  
5.  CORRESPONDENCE 
None 
 
6.  BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES: 
None 
 
7.  REGIONAL DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Donna Duggan gave a verbal report: 
 
Thank you to everyone for all you have done during another very busy school year. 
Weather had impacted many of our events this past year unfortunately. Thanks for 
sticking to it and allowing for flexibility. There will be many Provincial events in the 
Capital Region next year: 

Golf, D1 Girls Soccer. D3 Boys Soccer. . D2 Boys Volleyball, D2 Boys Basketball, 
D3 Girls Basketball, Wrestling, Cheerleading, D2 Girls Hockey, Badminton, D1 
Boys Rugby, D1 Girls Rugby, D2 Girls Slo-Pitch.  

Thank you to everyone for all your support all year long!! I will be sending out an email 
as soon as I know of my status. 

8.  COORDINATOR’S REPORTS: 
  
Boys Rugby - CPA - Steve Harris/ Brad Boudreau 
All went well. In the future what we would like to do is that CPA will take in the allotted 
money for officials and then we will work with Jim Bryan. Your school will py CPA and 
we will look after it.  
 
Girls Rugby - ESM - Ben Cunningham  
All went well, it was difficult with the officials’ payments, we will look at doing it differently 
next year as well. In the girls league it seemed like more parody this year on a good 
note. I think it is good to keep the options of playing games as 10’s, it is good for a 
number of schools. I will not be back as coordinator next year,  
  
Indoor Field Hockey - ARM: Sue Beazley.  
Some schools still owe fees. It was a great season, thank you to Citadel for hosting the 
finals. Congratulations to Lockview for capturing the league.  
 
 



Box Lacrosse - MILL: Angela Dale/ Mike Kennedy 
All good, discussions on the carry over for suspensions among AD’s. If students were in 
grade 10 or 11 their suspensions will need to be carried over to lacrosse next year if they 
do play. Schools can expand that to other sports for that athlete if they feel it is 
necessary. 

 
Slo - Pitch Boys and Girls - MILL: Angela Dale 
All went well. The umpires were very good, and the venue was great. The schedule was 
a little long, it should be condensed some for next year.  
 
Track and Field - HW: Donna Duggan 
Track and field went really well this year.  Three changes to the Provincial date were 
difficult, but it all worked out in the end. It takes everyone to make it successful. Thank 
you to all the volunteers. 
 
9. New Business 
Steve Harris handed around the schedule for cross country next year. All in attendance 
have a copy of the dates.  
 
Meet 1: Thursday September 21st Hemlock Ravine 
Meet 2: Thursday September 28th Point Pleasant Park 
Meet 3: Thursday October 5th Fleming Park 
 
Regionals: Thursday October 12th Point Pleasant Park 
Provincials: Monday October 23rd Highland 
 
 
Sport Coordinators for 2023-2024 for assigned.  
 
 
Sue handed out gifts to those who were leaving. Thank you to all who worked with us 
this year and thank you all for all you have done for Metro High School Athletics. 
 
Adjourned 2:25 pm 
  
Moved:  Steve H 
 
Seconded: Steve W. 


